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the fact that he made morality dependent upon such an
enthusiasm, and not upon any activity of the reasoning
power. It is the essence of morality to place a restraint
upon our natural desires in such a manner that in certain
cases we refrain from doing that which we have a natural
desire to do, or force ourselves to do that to which we feel
a repugnance. Now, he who refrains from gratifying u
wish on some ground of reason, at the same time feels the
wish as strongly as if he gratified it. The object seems
to him desirable, he cannot think of it without wishing
for it; he can, indeed, force his mind not to dwell upon
the object of desire, but so long as the mind dwells upon
it so long it desires it. On the other hand, when a
stronger passion controls a weaker, the weaker altogether
ceases to be felt. For example, let us suppose two men,
one of whom has learnt and believes that he owes fidelity
to his country, but has no ardour of patriotism, and the
other an enthusiastic patriot. Suppose a bribe offered to
these two men to betray their country. Neither will take
the bribe. But the former, if we suppose the bribe large
enough, will feel his fingers itch as he handles the gold;
his mind will run upon the advantages it would bring him,
the things he might buy, the life he might lead, if he had
the money; he will find it prudent to divert his mind
from the subject, to plunge desperately into occupations
which may absorb him until the time of temptation has
passed. The other will have no such feelings ; the gold
will not make his fingers itch with desire, but perhaps
rather seem to scorch them ; he will not picture to him-
self happiness or pleasure as a consequence of taking it,
but, on the contrary, insupportable degradation and
despair; his mind will need no distraction, it will be per-

